January, 2023

## Via Email and US Mail

Dr. Herbert H. Hilliard, Chairman c/o Ectory Lawless, Dockets and Records Manager Tennessee Public Utility Commission 502 Deaderick Street, Fourth Floor Nashville, TN 37243 tpuc.docketroom@tn.gov

In Re: Application of Tennessee Wastewater Systems, Inc. Docket 22-00139

Dear Chairman Hilliard:

I am writing on behalf of Cartwright Creek, LLC ("Cartwright Creek") which holds a certificate of convenience and necessity to provide wastewater service in parts of Williamson County including portions of an area described as "PGA5". See Docket 04-00358.

The purpose of this letter is to confirm that Cartwright Creek has no objection to the application filed by Tennessee Wastewater Systems, Inc. for a certificate of convenience and necessity to provide wastewater service to the proposed "Meadowside" development as explained in the December 9, 2022, letter from Henry Walker to Chairman Hilliard attached as Exhibit 12 to the above captioned application.

Sincerely,

By:

Thomas / Kolschowsky Cartwright Creek, LLC